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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742







March 4, 2015







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, March 4, 2015.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau


St. Landry

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville 
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Glen Couvillion


CPRA
Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for any public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda.  








        * * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the Minutes from the February 4, 2015 Board meeting.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented, and that the minutes be published in the official journal of the Board.  






       * * * * *

A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, February 24, 2015, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:
Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Moise J. LeBlanc, Member

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent:

None

Cory Chustz, 2nd Vice Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Also Present:

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

Sid Hebert of Brown & Brown Insurance

William Tyson, Executive Director

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved to add an item to the agenda to amend the 2015-2016 Budget.  A roll call vote was called:

Yeas:



Commissioners Hebert, Matherne, LeBlanc, Jewell and Flynn

Nays:



None

Absent & Not Voting:  
Commissioners Chustz and Grezaffi

1. Discuss Insurance Proposals – Presentation by Sid Hebert of Brown & Brown Insurance
Mr. Sid Hebert requested the Public Official Liability Insurance policy be renewed.  The 

policy will run from March to December of 2015 and renew every year after that with the 

General Liability Insurance.  Public Official Liability Insurance for the remainder of 2015 

will cost $10,577.00.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner                     Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the renewal.  

2. Amend 2015 -2016 budget - Mr. Tyson requested that we amend the budget due to the purchase of new equipment.  We have moved money from various accounts to the equipment accounts to make the new purchases and keep the budget balanced.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the amended budget.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Earle Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman
                        /s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member


/s/Karen Jewell, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman


The commissioners reviewed the minutes of the Insurance/Finance Committee.  In Commissioner Hebert's absence Mr. Will Tyson said we had a proposal to renew the Public Officials Liability Insurance policy.  We are redoing this so it will come due with our main policy next year.  Mr. Tyson said the committee also reviewed and approved budget changes.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented.  







                 * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, March 3, 2015 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member 

Glenn Angelle, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Also Present:

Commissioner Gerald Alexander 

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician
William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

1. Receive and open bids for excavator
NOTICE TO BIDDERS
Notice is hereby given that sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, in its office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 P.M., Tuesday, March 3, 2015, and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for the following equipment:

One (1) 2015 Year Model John Deere 250 G, Caterpillar 326F, 

or equivalent Hydraulic Track Excavator

All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid received after 2:00 p.m. will be returned unopened. All bids shall be submitted in a sealed envelope by the dealer and marked in bold print to indicate the above item bid. It is mandatory that all bids are submitted on forms provided by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, otherwise bid will be considered null and void.  Detailed specifications and proposal forms are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office, 525 Court Street, Port Allen, Louisiana, telephone number (225) 387-2249 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.
The specifications are used only to set forth and convey to prospective bidders the general style, type, character, and quality of the product desired. Equivalent or better products will be acceptable. Variations of lesser quality and functionality are a potential for bid rejection.  Failure to note variations are a basis for dismissal as well.
Prospective bidders must have a dealer certified mechanic shop within 35 miles of the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District Port Allen, Louisiana office capable of providing all warranty requirements as a pre-requisite to bidding.

No bid bond is required for this project.

No bidder may withdraw his bid for at least (45) days after the time scheduled for the opening of bids. 
The Atchafalaya Basin Levee Board reserves the right to reject any and all bids or to accept any bid(s), which in the opinion of the Levee Board will be in the best interest of the Board.

The following bids were duly opened and read:

1) Crawler Supply Co., Baton Rouge, LA

      Amount of Bid:  $256,812.00

2) Scott Construction Equipment, Baton Rouge, LA

      Amount of Bid:  $214,781.00

3) Doggett Machinery, Baton Rouge, LA

      Amount of Bid:  $210,950.00

4) Louisiana Cat, Prairieville, LA

      Amount of Bid:  $237.381.00

5) Quest Construction Equipment, Gonzales, LA

      Amount of Bid:  $258,706.00
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to ask the staff to take the bids under advisement to review the paperwork and determine if they meet specifications.  Mr. Tyson will advise the board of their review at the board meeting tomorrow.

2. Discuss a proposed resolution for the declaration of surplus old equipment and the disposal of old equipment through sealed bid process

Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to adopt the following resolution:

       SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1R E S O L U T I O N

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

sets forth a procedure for the sale of used equipment found to be surplus; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

desires to sell the equipment described in Exhibit “A” attached hereto and made a

part hereof by reference, has been submitted; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

will offer to sell the equipment to government bodies within the parishes of this

district before proceeding with the sale of equipment by sealed bid;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District is 

authorized to proceed with the sale of said surplus equipment by sealed bid process.

Vote:

Yeas: Commissioners

Nays:

Absent and not voting:

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday,

March 4, 2015.









/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee of the final cost of the proposed equipment to be purchased in 2014/2015.  He said he will share this list with the board as well.


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Glenn Angelle, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc advised the board that the committee received and opened bids to purchase an excavator.  He said the committee also approved a resolution to declare surplus property.  Mr. Will Tyson reviewed the excavator bids with the board members and recommended the low bid from Doggett Machinery be accepted in the amount of $210,950.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to accept the low bid for the excavator.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc to adopt the following resolution:

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1R E S O L U T I O N

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

sets forth a procedure for the sale of used equipment found to be surplus; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

desires to sell the equipment described in Exhibit “A” attached hereto and made a

part hereof by reference, has been submitted; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District

will offer to sell the equipment to government bodies within the parishes of this

district before proceeding with the sale of equipment by sealed bid;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District is 

authorized to proceed with the sale of said surplus equipment by sealed bid process.

A roll call vote was called.  The following votes were recorded:
Yeas

Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Chustz, Flynn, Grezaffi, Jewell, LeBlanc,                               LeGrand, Marionneaux, Matherne, Rockforte, and Soileau.

Nays:

None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioner Hebert

The resolution passed unanimously.

Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Equipment Committee as presented.







   *  * * * * 
Mr. Glen Couvillion of CPRA was present.  He had no report.








    * * * * * 
Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney reviewed the following items with the board:

1) Mr. Marionneaux said it is time to renew the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the Department of Public Safety for the Ramah Tower.  He said they suggested some changes in the contract that would allow us to immediately terminate the agreement in the event of an emergency contingency to do repair work to the levee in the area.  We are still in the process of going back and forth with the Department of Public Safety relative to the renewal.  He reminded the commissioners that the Department of Public Safety is in charge of all repair work to the tower.  We will bring the final document back to the board for their approval when it has been finalized.

2) Mr. Marionneaux further advised the board of a condemnation lawsuit on behalf of the Corps of Engineers at the Buffalo Cove Project to divert fresh water in that area.  He said we allegedly own property that is involved.  Mr. Marionneaux said he executed a waiver of service since the last meeting.  The suit can proceed as far as we are concerned.  They will either proceed on a default basis, or send us a servitude agreement to be considered.







                * * * * *

The commissioners reviewed a letter from the Assumption Parish Sheriff’s Office in reference to protested tax recoveries for 2010 through 2013 for salt dome storage caverns.  Assumption Parish sent us a check for $168,000 as our portion of the taxes collected.  He said we will send them a letter of appreciation. Commissioner Gerald Alexander said that Ascension Parish is pursuing this as well.
                 * * * * *

President John Grezaffi said we will have 5-6 commissioners traveling to Washington this spring on behalf of the levee district.  He asked if any member of the board has an item they wish to have brought before their Congressman.  Since the high water of 2011, we are trying to get some changes down the line that will benefit us in the future.  Mr. Tyson said we are also going to discuss the levee slides, Highway 105, potential water adjustment issues, etc.

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 

An Equal Opportunity Employer

